
SLT Minutes 

6.4.2019 
 

The meeting commenced at 4:00 in the room 100. 

 

Copies of the May minutes were sent via e-mail and are available on the school website. A motion 

was made to approve the minutes. The motion passed. 

 

Old Business  

 

School Leadership will continue with its subcommittee structure this year. Each meeting, these 

four subcommittees will report to the at large group.  

• School Improvement Plan: As the school receives word from the district about 2019-20 

SIP expectations, the committee will meet to develop the SIP. Cynthia Vaughn, Jamie 

Davis, Cassandra Colson and Jen Ingold will develop the 2019-20 SIP.  

• Attendance Committee: No updates.  

• Climate Culture: The committee conducted a mid-cycle Teacher Working Conditions 

Survey that will be reviewed by the SLT.  

New Business 

Brooke Willis provided an update from her recent Teacher Advisory Council meeting with the 

Superintendent that included plans for summer programming for students and teachers. 

Additionally, TAC members were provided updates about curriculum in Math 1, the CTE 

Signature Academies which Southeast High will not be included. Brooke also mentioned that her 

feedback included smaller group meetings and to ask for questions ahead of time so that the 

agenda could be created based on those questions. Southeast High will need a new TAC 

representative for next school year.  

 

With Mrs. Murray not in attendance, agenda items of Tardy Students and Morning Drop Offs will 

be tabled until our June 11 meeting.  

 

Dr. Seagraves provided an update on the OneCard system being introduced to the district next 

year. Outside of knowing that each student will receive this ID card, we are unaware of the district 

expectations for daily use. Dr. Seagraves will learn more at his Operations Institute this summer.  

 

SLT was provided with a copy of the Mid-Cycle Teacher Working Conditions Survey results. Dr. 

Seagraves asked for SLT to identify 2-3 areas where the team felt like they could affect real change. 

SLT requested time to review the results and to meet again June 11 at 10am.  

 

Parent and Student Questions / Announcements 

 

None 

 

The next meeting will be June 11 in room 100.  

 



The meeting adjourned at 4:21. 

 


